President of the Republic received the credentials of the Iranian Ambassador
Thursday, 29 March 2007 18:53

Today, President Toomas Hendrik llves received Dr. Reza Nazarahari, Iran’s Ambassador to
Estonia, who presented his credentials to the Estonian Head of State.

During the conversation that followed, the President of the State revealed that the European
Union is concerned regarding Iran’s extended presence in the international spotlight in
association with the problems surfacing in co-operation with International Atomic Energy
Agency (IAEA) and now also due to the arrest of the British marines.

“We are anticipating that all the British marines that were detained on 23th March, would be
released as soon as possible,” told the Estonian Head of State to the Iranian Ambassador.

In addition, President llves expressed his hope that in accordance with the UN Security Council
Resolution 1747, Iran will transform the Iran’s nuclear programme to comply with the
requirements of IAEA.

“Estonia has high hopes that Iran would lean towards the diplomatic solution, opting for the so
called stimulus package presented by the European Union in June last year,” stated the
Estonian Head of State. “The very package could form a basis for a long term agreement that
would allow Iran to develop modern civilian nuclear technology in compliance with the IAEA
standards.”

Dr. Reza Nazarahari, Iranian Ambassador, affirmed that Iranian authorities are working to
address the issue of the arrested British marines.

Ambassador Nazarahari, residing in Helsinki, Finland, took an opportunity to introduce the
various possibilities of economic partnership and tourism between Estona and Iran.
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